

Ministry of Transportation Safety Program Development Branch 87 Sir William Hearst Avenue, Room 212 Toronto, Ontario M3M 0B6 Ministère des Transports Direction de l'élaboration des programmes de sécurité 87, avenue Sir William Hearst, bureau 212 Toronto, Ontario M3M 0B6

October 23, 2023

Dear Valued Stakeholder,

I would like to provide you with an update related to Ontario's pilot framework for testing new and emerging micromobility vehicles.

As you may recall, in Spring 2023, the Ministry of Transportation (MTO) consulted with a range of stakeholders, including through Ontario's Regulatory Registry, on a proposal to expand the piloting of micromobility vehicles in the province and to streamline the existing regulatory framework. After carefully reviewing the feedback received and considerations raised by stakeholders, MTO has decided not to move forward with the proposal at this time.

Please be assured that MTO remains committed to exploring additional ways to enhance Ontario's pilot framework, including associated data collection methods. As such, municipalities will be engaged in the near future regarding potential enhancements under consideration by MTO.

We value your critical role in providing important feedback to help inform MTO's policies and thank you for your ongoing collaboration. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Raj Cheema, Manager, Road Safety Program Development Office, at Raj.Cheema@ontario.ca.

Sincerely,

Tija Dirks Director

Safety Program Development Branch

Transportation Safety Division